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A Bobcat Visits Backyard on #4 Fairway 
 

Here kitty, kitty. Oops! Thatôs not a kitty. Thatôs a large male bobcat (Lynx rufus). For Ron and Marla Bock, 
seeing him on August 6 was a thrilling sightðthe first-ever sighting of a bobcat in their backyard. He checked 
them out, napped and even posed for 30 minutes while Marla took dozens of photos of him. 
 
An adaptable predator, bobcats prefer to hunt rabbits, birds, small rodents, injured deer or fawns and small pets. 
A male bobcat is a medium-sized feline weighing from 10 to 35 pounds and averaging about three feet in length. 
While its habitat varies, bobcats like low-elevation Douglas fir stands and areas dense with vegetation and prey. 
More common than people realize, although due to their reclusive ways, they are not often spotted and normally 
live in populated areas without incident. 

Photo courtesy of Ron and Marla Bock 

Continued on page 3 

Hello AGYC Family! 
 
September is here, and, although summer is quickly slipping away, thereôs still time to 
squeeze in more fun! 
 
If you notice new faces around our village, itôs because home sales have doubled this  
summer over last year! From May 1 to August 31, there were 26 home and lot sales. It was 
also reported that home values have increased significantly. Most of us already know that 
Alderbrook is a wonderful place to call home. We can agree itôs exciting to share it with 
others, too! We welcome all of our new neighbors and ñwant-to-beò neighbors, and invite 
them to stop by the Business Office for information on AGYCôs amenities and benefits. 
 

mailto:gm@alderbrookgolf.com
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AGYC Board Meeting Summary 
 
A copy of the complete Board minutes, along with all reports submitted at the 
meeting, can be seen on the AGYC website or in the Business Office. 
 

Your AGYC Board met on Monday, August 20, 2018, at the Clubhouse. 
 
Kelly Holtz has replaced Shirley Swenson as the Recording Secretary (see photo). 
 
The Strategic Planning Committee presented survey responses outlined in their committee meeting minutes. 
Based on the survey, the community overwhelming feels that we need to maintain existing assets prior to 
additional development. As next steps, the committee will draft a new vision and mission to be presented          
to the Board. Once approved, the committee will develop a new strategic plan utilizing survey responses as    
the foundation. 
 
The House and Facilities Committee reported that it has been focused on improving amenities at the Wickiup. 
The committee is in the process of scheduling another work party to re-stain the wood playground equipment. If 
you are interesting in assisting, please contact Rick Reclusado, 360-898-4547. 
 
The Document Review Committee is working on several policy changes. Proposed changes to Policy 5.5 
Vehicle Parking & Storage were adopted, and the other proposed policy changes will be discussed again at the 
next Board meeting. 
 
The Board is in discussions with the Raikes regarding the North Forty access easement proposal. Details of the 
proposal are available in the Board meeting minutes. 
 
The next Board meeting will be held on Monday, September 17, 2018, at 6pm at 
the Clubhouse, and the Board will host a Town Hall meeting on September 29. 
All members are welcome to attend both events. 
 
The Board called a special meeting on Friday, August 24, 2018, at 2pm to discuss 
the Addendum to the existing contract with Engineering Services and Associates 
(ESA) Inc. After discussion, the Board approved the addendum. 

.     
Foremast  Editorial Team 

Joan Crandall, Jennifer Devan, 
Mary Gin Kennedy, Glenda Stone, 

Shaunna Webb 

Judy Wall, Advertising 

360-898-0283 

Jan Hinman, Kelly Holtz, Layout, 

Julie Hinman, Technical Assistance 
 

 

 

Submission DEADLINE:   
No later than the  

22nd of each month 
 

If you would like to place an ad in 
the Foremast, please contact Judy 
Wall. If you have a name, address 
or phone number change, would 
like an event to be included in the 
monthly calendar or have other 
questions, please contact Mary Gin 
Kennedy, 206-853-1649. 

 
 

Note:  This newsletter contains 
material submitted by third parties. 
Alderbrook Golf & Yacht Club   
cannot be held responsible for any 
illegality arising from error,       
omission or inaccuracy in such 
material.     

Kelly Holtz 

                           July 2018 Financial Report 

Income   Actual: $374,507  Budget: $243,954 
Expenses  Actual: $300,641 Budget: $208,064 
Net income  Actual: $  73,866  Budget: $  35,890 
Less Reserve Income:   ($  26,150) 
Less Loan  
          Expense Income: ($    8,831) 
Adjusted income:            $  38,885 

                            Account Balances 

Operating Funds:   $171,733 
Contingency Funds:   $  17,489  
Reserve Funds:    $531,447  
Debt Service Account Funds:  $  75,059 

                            Parcel Summary 

AGYC:      23 
Private in good standing: 510 
Private delinquent:       8 
Alderbrook Properties, LLC:  160  
Total:     701 
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The event calendar continues to be loaded with a variety of activities and entertainment. You wonôt want to 
miss the AGYC Car Show at The Pointe on Saturday, September 15, hosted by the House & Facilities 
Committee (see flyer on page 18). 
 
The Clubhouse Restaurant kicks off the month with a special wine dinner on Saturday, September 1, featuring 
renowned LôEcole NÜ 41 wines. Reservations are required. Beer Choir Friday is back this month with music by 
ABBA on Friday, September 14. Pick up your tickets beginning Wednesday, September 8, for a night of live 
music and dancing on Friday, September 21, with The Varmints, a crowd-pleasing band brought back by 
popular demand. Sunday, September 30, will be a another great day to invite friends and family to the 
Clubhouse for a delicious ñFall Harvestò Brunch  with live acoustic guitar music by house favorite, Richard 
Banuelos.  
 
Although we will see (the necessary) aeration of the greens at the beginning of the month, our golf clubs and 
golf activities are continuing strong. The competition heats up in anticipation of the Men vs.Women 
Tournament & Dessert Auction on Thursday, September 20. The coupleôs golf dinners have been well attended 
and enjoyed. Join us on Friday, September 28, for another round.  
 
At AGYC, member opinions and ideas matter! Please join us for ñCoffee with the GMò in the Terrace Room at 
9am on Monday September 24. The Board of Directors wants to know what members value in their community 
and will host a Town Hall meeting from 10am until 12pm on Saturday, September 29.. A few of the topics to be 
discussed: fencing rules, roads and drainage funding and the golf course loan strategy.  
 
Wishing you and yours all the best!  
 

Claire 

Report from the GMðClaire Richmond     GM Report continued from page 1 

Patty Dawson lines 
up an obstructed 
putt during the     
annual Ladies Club 
Field Day on August 
30. Also known as 
ñgoofy golf,ò    

members putted with 
drivers, drove with 
covered clubheads 
and prayed for a 
break during this 
very unusual   
scramble.             
Afterwards,         

everyone adjourned 
to the Wickiup for 
gag gifts and lunch. 

Photo courtesy of      
Colleen McEachin 

Ladies Club  
Field Day 
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From the Head ProðSam Smith 

September is upon us, and that means that weôll be prepping the course for winter the first 
week of September. During this time, I would like to remind you that, if we are playing     
temporary greens, we will not post scores. Once we are back on the regular greens, however, 
we will resume posting. If you have any questions, please let the Golf Shop know, and we 
will help you. Speaking of posting scores, I have had a lot of questions about our new Course 
and Slope Ratings and would like to try and clarify the changes for you. 

Many of the questions are about whether the ratings are a reflection of the quality of our 
course, and the answer is they are not. This rating by the Washington State Golf Association is only about the 
relative difficulty of the course. The numbers that were created only affect handicaps. It is not a grade on the 
condition of the course or how it is perceived by others, so the decrease in our Course Rating is not a óBad 
Gradeô on our course. In fact, we have had numerous positive comments from guests and local players about 
how great the course is and what wonderful shape it is in. In the Golf Shop, it has been very common to hear 
comments like, ñIôve been playing here for 20+ years and have never seen the course this good!ò These are   
testaments to what a great job Green Superintendent Chad Johnson and his crew have been doing and how hard 
theyôve worked during the long, hot summer! 

Hereôs how the new Course Rating and Course Slope will affect your handicaps. Immediately youôll probably 
see a slight drop in your Course Handicap. This is because of the lowered Course Slope. For men we went from 
117 on our White Tees to 111 and for Ladies we went from 117 to 115 on the Green Tees. There is an algorithm 
that takes your Handicap Index and the Course Slope and makes a Course Handicap for you. The lower the 
Slope, the lower your Course Handicap will be. When you post your scores, the decrease in the Course Rating 
will actually affect your handicap by making it higher than it would have been using our previous Course     
Rating. Our Course Rating went from 67.3 for men on our White Tees to 66.5 and from 70.8 for ladies on our 
Green Tees to 70.1. 

The good thing is that you absolutely donôt need to know any of this. We will still post scores the same way, 
and weôll still have a handicap sheet on the Menôs and Ladies Clubsô boards for you. This information is used 
solely by GHIN to compute your Handicap Index and to give you a Course Handicap. As always, if you have 
any questions, you can always come see either Assistant Pro Kyle Preston or me, and weôll go over it with you. 
I even have a copy of the USGA Handicap System that you can take a look at, but, be warned, itôs a pretty     
dry read! 

Our second Junior Golf Camp was another great success. Thank you to members 
who brought out and chaperoned a group with us. We hope that if you have a junior 
who is interested in this endlessly fascinating and endlessly frustrating sport, youôll 
help foster their love for it by taking them out to hit balls, and, more importantly, 
getting them out on the course. Iôm very happy with the start weôve had this summer 
in providing juniors the opportunity to fall in love with the game, as we have! 

 

Continued on page 5 

One junior golfer, in the      
foreground, gets some            
experience hitting bunker 
shots while Asst. Pro Kyle 
Preston instructs a second 
junior golfer on proper  
bunker technique. 

Junior golfers practice their 
swings at AGYCôs second Junior 
Golf Camp on August 8ð9. More 
than 20 juniors turned out to 
learn to play this great game and 
enjoyed their time on the course 
testing their new skills.  

Photos courtesy of 
Marcia Hawkins 
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We have a couple of away days planned for the first week of September for both the Menôs and Ladies Clubs 
due to aerification of the greens. These are some great opportunities for our members to play a little golf at  
other courses while ours is healing. Donôt forget about playing at our reciprocal courses during this week, as 
well. Weôd be happy to call and make your tee time at any of those courses although we anticipate being back 
to good putting conditions soon.  

Events and Course Closures for September: 

Tuesday-Friday, September 4ð7: Aerification of the greens. Temporary greens in use. 

Saturday, September 15: 8:30am Shotgun. Course Closed until possibly 2pm. 

Thursday, September 20: Men vs. Ladies Golf Tournament. 12:30pm Shotgun. 

Saturday, September 22: Menôs Club Field Day. Limited tee time availability until 12pm. 

From the Head ProðSam Smith continued from page 4 

The Golf Committee Has Stood-Up! 
By Fred Pape, Chair of the Golf Committee 

 
On August 2, the Golf Committee had its first meeting since it was                 
discontinued a few years ago. Committee members present were           
Fred Pape (chair), Jim Sroke, Penny Shelton, Sally Steffan, Gordon Keller 
and Mike Lambert. 
 
The responsibilities of the Golf Committee, as stated in AGYCôs Policies 
and Procedures, are to provide recommendations to the Board of Directors 
regarding all golf-related activities. These include: 
 
¶ Recommending specific activities, junior programs and instructional programs to increase member         
involvement and enjoyment in the game; 

¶ Working with the GM to generate and maintain reciprocal agreements with other golf clubs; 
¶ Working with the Golf Shop on tournaments; 
¶ Recommending local rule changes governing the use of the golf course; and  
¶ Recommending changes to the dress code. 
 
The committee has decided to meet year-round to continue working on golf activities that will help keep 
AGYC members interested in golf throughout the year and generate more outside play. Committee member 
Penny Shelton has taken on the task of updating the dress code to include new golf fashions for both men 
and women. A new reciprocal agreement with the Moses Lake Golf Club has been put in place. 
 
If anyone has thoughts about what specific golf activities you would like to see held at Alderbrook or      
concerns about playing golf here, please feel free to contact a committee member or come to a committee 
meeting, which are held the second Thursday of the month at 2pm. 
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AGYC Building & Architectural Committee 
By Rod Heidemann, Chair of the Building and Architectural Committee 
 
The Building and Architectural Committee (B&A) discussed AGYCôs fencing policy at its August meeting. 
With increased construction activities at Alderbrook, more and more questions regarding fencing are being 
sent to and discussed by the B&A Committee. We have established a Fencing Subcommittee to address this 
issue. The subcommittee recommended discussing the fencing policy at a Town Hall meeting to obtain input 
from community members, and the Board of Directors scheduled a Town Hall on Saturday, September 29, at 
10am in the Clubhouse. Members will be provided with the current fencing policy and possible adjustments in 
advance of the meeting. 
 
Items approved at the August meeting: 
¶ E Westwood Lane E: Fence project 
¶ E Susan Lane: Shed installation 
¶ E Susan Lane: Shed installation 
¶ E Blackberry Lane: Fence project 
 
The next B&A Committee meeting is September 10, 2018, at 2pm. 

Men vs. Women Golf Tournament and ñReach to Giveò Dessert Auction 
By Marilyn Keller 
 
Donôt forget to sign up for the 14th annual Men vs. Women Golf Tournament on Thursday, September 20,  
followed by dinner and the ñReach to Giveò dessert auction. Registration is $25 for golf and dinner, $18 for 
dinner only or $7 for golf only. Please sign up by September 15 in the Menôs or Ladies Lounges. The men 
will defend their 2017 title. By the way, you donôt have to be a golfer to attend the dinner and dessert auction. 
 
The auction benefits the Karen Hilburn Cancer Fund, a  chapter of 
the Mason General Hospital Foundation. The fund covers the costs 
for diagnosis and treatment, including out-of-area transportation, 
for uninsured or underinsured Mason County residents with       
financial need who have breast, cervical, ovarian, uterine or      
endometrial cancers along with Gardasil Vaccinations. Karen    
and her husband will attend the dinner. 
 
Calling all bakers and gourmet dessert creators. Please donate  
your delectable confections to the dessert auction. Monetary      
donations are welcome, too, and checks made out to the KHCF 
may be left at the Business Office. For more information regarding 
the tournament, please contact Marilyn Keller at 360-898-0913 or                                 
golfergirl59@hotmail.com or Shaunna Webb at 360-898-0254 or 
jrswebb@hcc.net. 

Judy Brockmann, left, displays one of the delicious desserts   
being auctioned off by Michael Johnston at the September 2017 
Men vs. Women Dessert Auction. 
 

Photo courtesy of Mary Gin Kennedy 

mailto:golfergirl59@hotmail.com
mailto:jrswebb@hcc.net
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Ladies Club News By Ginny Chitwood 

Note the Calendar Change. The monthly business meeting for September has been cancelled. An ñaway dayò 
game on September 4 has been arranged at The Golf Club at Hawkôs Prairie due to the ñpunchingò of the greens 
here on September 4. 
 
Club Championship. Congratulations to our champions: Lorna Martinson for the 18 holers and Precy White for 
the 9 holers. Karen Dobson was the gold division champion. Kudos to our low net winners: Nancy Gurnsey and 
Judy Luper for the 18 holers and Terry Stamper for the 9 holers. A complete list of all the winners is posted in 
the Ladies Lounge. Many thanks to Lorna Martinson and her committee for putting on the 2-day tournament 
with the fun theme of ñWhatôs Cookin.ò Also many thanks to our staffðthey sure make organizing our tourna-
ments a lot easier than it used to be. 

 
 

 

Party Bridge Results 
 

August 1 
1st: Evelyn Flickinger 
2nd: Nell Martin 
3rd: Anne McGinness 
Slam: Evelyn Flickinger-Larry Hendrickson 
 
August 8 
1st: Nell Martin 
2nd: Michelle Gray 
3rd: Anne McGinness 
 
August 15 
1st: Nell Martin 
2nd: Pat Lewallen 
3rd: Joan Russell 
 
August 22 
1st: Anne McGinness 
2nd: Joyce Mallory 
3rd: Evelyn Flickinger 
 
ATTN: September 5 luncheon in the       
Clubhouse from 12-1pm. Dessert following 
the luncheon at the Annex. 
 
Get well wishes from all of us to                    
Sharon Dufresne, who is in rehab at Mother   
Joseph Care Center, 3333 Ensign Rd. NE.  
Olympia, WA 98506. Phone: 360-493-4895. 
Cards and visits are welcome. 

Club Champions, standing left to right, Lorna Martinson, 
Nancy Gurnsey, Karen Dobson, Judy Luper, Precy White and 
Terri Stamper, share a moment of laughter after lunch on  
August 16. 

Monthly Medalists. Septemberôs monthly medalist competition 
will be held on Tuesday, September 18, with the monthly    
medalist playoff on September 25. The August monthly     
medalists are Penny Shelton for the 18 holers and Dianne 
Brown, 9 holers. 
 
Men vs. Women and Dessert Auction. This annual contest is 
scheduled for Thursday, September 20, with a 12:30pm shot-
gun, followed by dinner and the dessert auction. For further 
information, see the article on p. 6 and watch the bulletin board 
for details and sign-ups.  
 
Awards Day. The luncheon to honor winners of this seasonôs 
events will be held Tuesday, October 2. Regular Tuesday/
Thursday play continues through the month. 

Continued on page 7 

Photo courtesy of Ginny Chitwood 
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WSWPLA & TWGA. Itôs too late to sign up for the September competitions, but there is still time to play in 
the ñend of yearò October games. The WSWPLA game will be at The Mount Si Golf Course on October 6, 
with a September 18 sign-up deadline; TWGA will be at the Indian Summer Golf & Country Club, with a    
September 19 sign-up deadline. Check the bulletin board in the Ladies Lounge for details. 
 
Cards & Games. On Wednesdays, Hand ón Foot is at 10am and Mahjong at 2:30pm; Mexican Train Dominoes 
is at 2pm on Fridaysðall in the Clubhouse. Just show up if youôre interested. Bridge is at 10am on Wednes-
days in the Annex. Because they need exact multiples of four players, please contact Billie Hendrickson     
(360-898-3633) or Sharon Dufresne (360-434-8276) if youôd like to play. For any of the games, donôt stay 
home if you donôt know how to play. Theyôll be happy to teach you. 
 

Ladies Club News By Ginny Chitwood Continued from page 6 

AGYC Community Garage Sale Clears Out Clutter and Makes Money 
By Lynda Schwindt, Chair of the 2018 Community Garage Sale 

 
A huge thank you to all of the participants in this yearôs Community Garage Sale on August 10ð11. It         
took a lot of cleaning and organizing to get ready for this successful event, and we hope that you felt it          
was worthwhile. 
 
Forty-five homes participated in the sale. Many residents collaborated with neighbors, friends and relatives to 
make it a fun gathering. Sellers collectively reported proceeds of $20,633.75 (not counting a few homes where 
the information was not provided). Not bad for two days work! We will meet soon to decide how to allocate 
ñour profitsò (the $15 entry fee) to an AGYC project. 
 
The garage sale was a great opportunity to meet so many wonderful people in our community. Many thanks     
to Jan Coats and Rebecca Haesel (the Fabulous Garage Sale Team) for their hard work, and to the wonderful     
hubbies and friends who helped with posting/removing signs, even in the rain. Kayla Arevalo and Valerie Close 
in the Business Office were so accommodating to print maps and letters and send out frequent communications. 
Finally, a special thank you to Ms. Di (Diane Budd) for always being available and offering to help in any way 
possible. Until the next annual Community Garage Sale! 

Pictured right, Lynda 
Schwindt, sitting in 
the first golf cart, 
leads a pre-sale tour 
of participating    
garages on August 9. 

Left, garage 
ñsailorsò look over 
the selection of   
merchandise at 
this AGYC home. 

Pictured below, Sue Fulcher 
flashes a thumbs up after selling 
her chairs. 

Photos courtesy of Lynda Schwindt 
and Mary Gin Kennedy 
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Hatôs Off to the AGYC General Manager 
By Rhonda Westover, President of the Board of Directors 
 
As the summer of 2018 starts to cool down (finally!) for the fall, 
Iôd like to take this opportunity to thank our General Manager 
(GM) Claire Richmond for an incredible first year on the job. 
Claire joined our HOA at a challenging and difficult time, when 
the annual budget needed an overhaul, the revenue stream was 
stagnant, and the common areas were in dire need of a facelift. If 
you havenôt noticed, I encourage you to take a few minutes to see 
the changes at AGYC, squeezed from our operating and reserve 
budgets and initiated by active committees and our GM. 
 
At the Clubhouse, thereôs new exterior paint, new carpet, new chairs, tablecloths, napkins and fresh flowers on 
the tables in the dining room, waitstaff with name tags and coordinated attire, daily specials, special week nights 
with fun events, clean carpets and bathrooms, office signage, door mats welcoming members and guests, new 
asphalt and lines in the parking lot, additional graded gravel in the overflow parking, and regularly manicured 
flower beds, just to name a few of the changes. Dawn Hayman, Kayla Arevalo and Valerie Close are in the 
Business Office to answer questions, provide information to guests and the public, respond to budget and billing 
inquiries and provide great backup support for the GM.   
 
Claire supports Head Pro Sam Smith in updating the Golf Shop, which has held regular golf clinics for mem-
bers, two junior golf camps and regular member and public golf tournaments and events. (The course has been 
busy this year!) 
 
Outside on the Golf Course, Green Superintendent Chad Johnson and his crew continue to do an excellent job 
on the golf course, notwithstanding the unseasonably hot weather this summer. They have continued to address 
dry spots, support additional forward tees, and patch the rough, fairway and greens where needed, all with a 
smile and a wave as we golf by. 
 
The common areasðwith significant help from committee volunteersðare also in top shape! The Pointe has 
hosted weddings, receptions, parties, family events and those wonderful lazy afternoons when just enjoying the 
view of Hood Canal with a picnic basket is akin to paradise. The trail system continues to grow in the HOA, and 
in the areas surrounding the HOA, with the help and support of North Forty (Alderbrook Resort). The Wickiup 
is flush with flowers and all things yummy in the Community Garden. The bocce, tennis, pickleball and basket-
ball courts see regular visitors. There is upgraded seating and picnic tables, and work is continuous on the    
playground equipment for resident and visiting children and grandchildren.   
 
Donôt forget the great events over the past year: The Summer Eclipse Party, the Murder Mystery Theater and 
Dinner, the Christmas and New Yearôs Eve events, Beer Choir, bunco, bingo, karaoke, weekend music, holiday 
brunches, yoga for golfersðthe list goes on and on. Yes, many events are suggested by committees. but the GM, 
with help from Food & Beverage Manager Shannon Close, makes them happen. 
 
Kudos for attention to detail, in all these areas, goes to our GM. Sometimes it seems the person in charge gets all 
the criticismðand that is part of the jobðbut the Board of Directors is responsible for the HOA decisions that 
the GM implements, not the other way around. This GM has done an incredible job of supporting the Board, the 
members and our HOA. Success is her formula, and Iôd encourage each member to assess the quality of this 
HOA and offer a well-deserved ñthank-youò to Claire Richmond. 
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Mason County Fire District 6 Protects the Union Area                                                
and Provides Emergency Medical Services 
By Jenn Devan, Foremast Editorial Team 
 
We are fortunate to be protected by Mason County Fire District 6 (MCFD6) under the 
command of Fire Chief Clint Volk, a native of Mason County who has been the Fire Chief 
since 2010. He began his career as a volunteer firefighter in 1995, and his father was also a 
volunteer firefighter.  
 
The Fire District is governed by three elected Commissioners. AGYC member Tim 
Whitman is one of the Commissioners along with Mike Sheetz and Rich Heinrich. 
The Fire District employs four career firefighters and 20 volunteer firefighters. Chief Volk is very proud of 
the volunteers and notes the rigorous training (300 hours of fire and emergency medical training) and testing 
they undergo and the dedication they display. He says, ñthis is a give-back industry. Itôs a calling. Someone 
who doesnôt love it wouldnôt put themselves through it.ò 
 
Our fire district serves a population of 2,000 covering 12 square miles in the heart of Mason County. There 
are two fire stations, Station 61 on Seattle Street in Union and Station 62 on Manzanita Drive in Alderbrook. 
In case of fire, Chief Volk says, ñAlderbrook has a good water systemò and the fire district will ñaggressively 
defend a fire moving into Alderbrook.ò He is very proud that his station has the fastest response time in    
Mason County. Fire District 6 also runs the local ambulance service providing basic and advanced life     
support. The ambulance service is the most called upon service; 80% of the emergency calls are for        
medical issues. 
 
The wildfire risk has been substantial this summer, keeping firefighters busy. Mason County has had 15 
wildfires so far this year, and investigators suspect that several of the fires were started intentionally. To   
reduce the risk, burn bans are in effect at AGYC and in Mason County. As the result of the many wildfires 
burning in British Columbia, Eastern Washington, California and the Olympic Peninsula, a smoky haze    
accompanied by poor air quality was very much in evidence at Alderbrook and throughout the entire Puget 
Sound region during August. Luckily, the air quality in Union has been better than the air quality in Seattle, 
which on some days has attained the dubious distinction of having poorer air quality than Beijing or       
Mexico City. 
 
Chief Volk has several recommendations    
regarding wildfire preparation. He advises  
creating ñgreen areasò around your home   
with ñreasonable landscapingò and removing 
branches or limbs growing over or touching 
the roof. He also recommends keeping one 
weekôs supply of food (dried or canned) and 
water on hand. The Federal Emergency    
Management Agency also recommends the 
website www.firewise.org,  which gives     
specific information regarding protecting    
your home and what to do if a wildfire      
threatens. The website www.ready.gov is      
another invaluable tool that contains infor-
mation about how to deal with all sorts of  
emergencies. The best protection is readiness. 
Fortunately, we can all feel confident knowing 
that we are protected by Chief Clint Volk and 
Mason County Fire District 6. 

Photo courtesy of MCFD6 and Julie Hinman 

Lined up, left to right, at Station 61 in Union are four of 
MCFD6ôs vehiclesðTender 61, Engine 61, Rescue 61 and 

Brush 61. A smaller, faster fire engine is assigned to Station 
62 at Alderbrook. It carries 400 gallons of water and carries 

two firefighters and full basic life support supplies. 

Clint Volk, Fire Chief 

http://www.firewise.org
http://www.ready.gov

